
Parish News  

Summary of issues raised/arising in the month.  

(This document is not intended to be read as a record of the minutes of the Parish Council (PC) 

meeting.) 

  

Apologies A gremlin slunk into last month’s PC news and caused some mischief with 

the layout. Hopefully it didn’t cause too many headaches.  

  

General repairs  The posts on the grass outside Neville Hall are looking quite tired and rickety 

so it is proposed to replace them. 

The phone box on Milley Rd that the PC adopted is very overgrown with ivy 

so the PC will research costs for removal of the ivy. Volunteers are also 

welcome to come forward to do the task.  

The hedge at the back of the Burial ground is in need of trimming, the PC 

will investigate what needs to be done and costs. 

The rusted signpost on Halls Lane showing the way to the Burial Ground has 

been replaced. 

  

Shurlock Rd 

Nature Reserve 

and Play Area 

Planning permission for the change of use of the Shurlock Rd Nature 

Reserve and Play Area site has been granted. RBWM have commissioned 

the two reports required by the pre commencement ecology conditions 

(the reports are called the Landscape & Ecological Management Plan and 

the Construction Environmental Plan: Biodiversity). These reports must be in 

place before any work can start. 

The tender briefs for the play area and car park are being issued. It is hoped 

that both will be completed by the end of October.  

  

Fly Tipping RBWM have an online form that can be completed to report instances. 

https://www3.rbwm.gov.uk/info/201032/report_it/1360/report_a_problem_

with_flytipping  

  

Potholes Residents can report potholes directly to RBWM using the web page 

https://www3.rbwm.gov.uk/info/201032/report_it/1303/report_a_pothole/1  

To report a pothole, you will need to have details of: 

• The location of the pothole, 

• Whether it is on the road or pavement, 

• The approximate size, 

• Your contact details if you want to be updated on progress, 

• A photo to upload if you have one. 
  

Footpath watch If residents come across any problems with footpaths, please contact 

katie@kimservices.co.uk or the public rights of way team at RBWM 

https://www3.rbwm.gov.uk/info/201032/report_it/1360/report_a_problem_with_flytipping
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prow@rbwm.gov.uk 

  

Contact and share 

General queries or items of interest can be addressed to the Clerk at WSLparishclerk@gmail.com or to 

individual PC members via the email addresses shown at the back of this magazine.   

Next Parish Council meeting is 4th September 2018, 7.00pm Neville Hall 
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